
 

LOCKVIEW SCHOOL 

ADVISORY COUNCIL 

 

Tuesday, May 24, 2022  

In person Tour 6:30-7:00 pm 

Virtual Meeting – 7:15 pm  

 
 
 
 
SAC Executive Members Present: Trisha Houtby, Debi Ramsay, Ann-Marie Zammit, Kerri Runcan,  
Regrets: Christiina Donley 
 
Parents/Guardians Present:  Tiffany Derksen, Ann-Marie Zammit, Claire Phelan, Kim Browning, Melissa 
Shaw, Ede Ediger, Kelly Nickel, Thea Schreiber 
 
Staff Members Present:  Principal - Miss Findlay, Vice Principal - Mrs. Steenhuis 
 
Teaching Staff – Mrs. Muir Regrets: Mrs. Lowden 
Secretary - Ms. Allison 
 
 
 
 
 

1  Welcome at the school front foyer and in-person introductions followed by an update by 
administration. Then families toured the school. 
 

2 

 

Welcome – Trish Houtby 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:18 p.m. with 11 members present, 3 others joined. 

 

3 April 2022 Minutes 

 

Motion to accept minutes made by Tiffany D, 2nd by Debi Ramsay 

4 Administration’s Report: 

Celebrating the great things that are happening at Lockview (pictures of track and field, book 
fair, Kindergarten Open House, Grade 5 Gym Class, May 4th) 

 

 
1.OPERATIONAL ITEMS: 

★ Staffing Update 

- FSP class (Mrs. Side), Kindergarten (Mrs. Komadokski), Grade 1/2 (Ms. Bezotosny), Vice-
Principal (Mrs. Steenhuis), lunch supervisors (working on for next year) 

- tutors (Ministry funding) Sheila Jones and Kyle 

★ Classes for next year – unfortunately, at this time, we are not sharing as it is constantly 

changing with students moving in and out, and the remote learners 

★ Thank you for the freezies for Track and Field Day. It was a great day seeing the 

community come together 

★ Dress Code – slide 

 



 

 
 

★ May calendar  

- Tuesday, May 24 – School Council Tour tonight 

- Wednesday, May 25 - DSBN PIC Virtual Speaker Series continues with Megan Zeni (Outdoor 
Education for healthy children) 

- Thursday, May 26 – Jewish Heritage Month wksp from 4-5:15 p.m. and Grade 6s, 7s and 8s 
are on two trips 

- Monday, May 30 & 31 – Grade 8 Transition Meetings 

 

★ June calendar  

- Pride Month  

- Jewish Heritage Month  

- Grade 3 and 6 EQAO (8 days) DATES June 1, 2, 3, 7, 8 and 9  

- Wednesday, June 1 – EQAO Day 3 

- Friday June 3 – EQAO Day 4, Intermediate 3 Pitch  

- Monday, June 6 – Grade 3s to Balls Falls  

- Tuesday, June 7 – EQAO Day 6- Wednesday, June 8 – EQAO Day 7, Regional Track & 
Field, Pita Pit Lunch  

- Thursday, June 9 – EQAO Day 8, Concussion Conference: Shanna and Karen (Sharon & 
Rosemary),  

- Friday, June 10 – P.D. Day (No School) 

- Tuesday, June 14 – DSBN Track & Field  

- Wednesday, June 15 – Pizza Hut Lunch, New FSP students to visit Lockview 3-4 p.m.  

- Thursday, June 16 – Special Olympics, Descendants Junior Trip  

- Friday, June 17 – YMCA Fundraiser Ice Cream Shop, Character Spirit Day (dress up as a 
notable character from the movies, television, or your favourite book)  

- Monday June 20- Wednesday June 29 – Virtual Showcase website Live  

- Tuesday, June 21 – Grade 8 Graduation  

- Thursday, June 23 – Primary trip Landmark Trip Buzz Lightyear  

- Friday, June 24 - Show Your Canadian Spirit Day  

- Tuesday, June 28 – Report Cards go home  

- Wednesday, June 29 – Last Day of School - Thursday, June 30 – P.D. DAY 

 

 
★ Pride Month: We will be raising the Pride Progress Flag during June Pride Month at the 
Education Centre and in a prominent location at each of our school sites.  



 
You may notice the design has changed a little bit. Along with the rainbow from the original 
Pride Flag, the new design also features black and brown chevrons to represent 
QTPOC/2SLGBTQ+ individuals of colour. The blue and pink chevrons represent the 
transgender community and a purple chevron which intersects with the white represents the 
land we are on, the Haudenosaunee and Anishinaabe communities, and the Two Row 
Wampum agreement. 

 

 
 

★ Office items: we have many students arriving late. We are encouraging families to please 

try to get their child(ren) to school on time in the morning. 

★ School Calendar 22-23 - slide 

    

 
 

★ Remote Learning Plan – slide 

   



   

    

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

★ Healthy Schools  

-we have a great team working on things constantly to improve our school. The team is 
working on: bulletin board for June, we were featured in the NRPH website as a May spotlight, 
and yoga is starting outside for our younger students. 

★ Track and Field  

★ Library Update -the book fair went extremely well. Thank you to all the families for 

supporting the book fair. Approximately $3400 was raised. 

★ Cricket – we have the equipment at Lockview for classes to participate in cricket. One staff 

member went to the training session to represent our school. 

 

2. INSTRUCTIONAL PROGRAM: 

★ EQAO Update 

★ Math – Term 2 Report Cards –SELs are not reported on Term 2 

 

★ New Resources (Heggerty Resources: for ALL kindergarten, Grade 1 and 2 classes as 

well as one copy of Bridge the Gap for LRT; Decodable texts: for all Kindergarten, Grade 
1 and Grade 2 classrooms; Mathology: Grade 2 and 3 Kits) 

★ New Science Curriculum – slide 

 

 



 

★ DreamBox Shift (plan for 2022-23)  

 
At Lockview, we will make a decision based on each teacher’s professional judgement if they 
will use DreamBox. This will be done in September. 

   

3. FAMILY COMMUNITY 

★ Bingo – still needing volunteers 

 

4. Safe and Inviting Environment  

  -nothing here 

 

5 Financial Report Update 

Please note: Total financial report not available at the meeting. 

 

General Account $4089.58 

(Freezies purchased for Track & Field approximately $65.00) – cheque to be written 

 

BINGO Account $18181.80 

April Distribution $1594.85 

Adjustment $64.16 

BALANCE $19840.81 

 

** $5000 to be held yearly for Playground Equipment fund 

 

 

6. Bingo Report – Ann-Marie Zammit 

 

Bingo volunteers are needed! To date, we have raised over $30000.00 for Lockview from 
Bingo funds.  

 

To volunteer, contact the office or email to lockviewadvisorycouncil@gmail.com 

 

THANK YOU to Kelly Nickel for keeping us active at Delta Bingo during Covid. Kelly stayed on 

mailto:lockviewadvisorycouncil@gmail.com


top of the regulations, made submissions on our behalf. 

 

7 Thank you to everyone for the great year! 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 pm. 

 

 


